
Wrightstown Township Planning Commission Meeting 
September 11, 2025  

 
The Wrightstown Township Planning Commission met on September 11, 2025 at the 

Wrightstown Township Meeting Room. Members in attendance were: Scott McBurney, 
Joseph Conroy, Dave Reed, Ed Rushing and Michael Hoy. Also in attendance were: Vicki 

Kushto, Jane Magne, Stacy Crandell and Meredith Salisbury 
 

1) Call to Order 
The Meeting was called to Order at 7:31PM 

 
2) Public Comment 

• No public comment 
 

3) Approval of the July 10, 2025 Minutes. 
• A motion was made, seconded, and voted unanimously for the approval of the 

minutes from the July 10, 2025 meeting without any changes  
 

4) New Business 
• Zoning Hearing Board Application 980 Mill Creek Road: was discussed. 

Homeowners Bridget Hilbig and Michael Donnell presented their Zoning Hearing 
Board application requesting a variance to allow an 8ft deer fence in the front 
yard. They explained that they were starting a cut flower farm and that they 
needed to protect their crops from the numerous deer in the area. A motion 
was made, seconded, and voted unanimously to recommend this variance to 
the Board of Supervisors.   

 
• Stormwater Presentation: Mary Stover and Cindy VanHise from CKS 

Engineers and Judy Goldstein from Gilmore and Associates presented to 
the members of the Planning Commission, Environmental Advisory 
Council, and Zoning Hearing Board on Stormwater Management and the 
roles of Boards and Commissions about Stormwater Management and 
the MS4 Program. At the end of the presentation, they did a Q&A session 
with members of the audience. 

5) Old Business 
• No Old Business 

 
6) Further Discussion 

• No Further Discussion 
 

7) Adjournment  
• A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted on to adjourn the 

meeting at 8:53 PM 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 Meredith Salisbury 


